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Confidential Matters 

When sending confidential matters to the Shire, 

please ensure emails are  

forwarded to 

reception@victoriaplains.wa.gov.au 

Labelled ‘Private and Confidential’  

Kind Regards, 

Cr. Pauline Bantock  
Shire President 

Ordinary  

Council Meeting 

 

From the Shire President 

Pauline Bantock 

Will be held 

Wednesday 

22nd May 2024 

Commencing at 2:00pm in the  

Calingiri Council Chambers 

During the month of April, Council conducted a couple of workshops.  

 

The first was on standardised meeting procedures. As part of the State  

Government’s reform of the Local Government Act, the Shire was asked to provide  

feedback to the Department of Local Government & West Australian Local Government Association, on  

standardising council and committee procedures. The State Government intends under section 5.33A to make  

Regulations that apply to council and committee meetings held by all local governments. Council adopted their  

position on the review questions and authorised the CEO to submit the response under item 9.4 of the April  

Ordinary Council Meeting.  

 

Council also had the opportunity to review part of the council policy manual. As per the Local Government Act, 

Council cannot be involved in the administration of the Shire. Several parts of section 8 needed updating in this 

regard. A new version of the polices was produced, containing a number of Executive Directives that are delegated 

to the CEO.  At the April Ordinary Council Meeting, we adopted Policy Manual 2024 Section 8 – Personnel. 

 

ANZAC Day was highlight during April. I congratulate all individuals and groups who contributed to the day’s  

success.  

 

At the community level, April also gave us some hard times. I would like to sincerely thank the Victoria Plains Shire 

for arranging support services to the community that was affected by a traumatic shooting incident in Mogumber. 

The Department of Communities attended a Shire event at the local hall and brought along the Red Cross support 

services. Each individual will process trauma in their own way, and in times of anxiety, talking to support agencies 

can be a big help. While we never wish to experience this situation again, it has been so nice to see how the  

Community has rallied around each other during this time. 

 

Take care of each other.  

mailto:ceo@victoriaplains.wa.gov.au
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From the Chief Executive Officer 

Sean Fletcher 

Hello from The CEO 

Much has happened over the last month, including the Anzac Day commemoration 
in Calingiri,  the submission by the Shire to the Inquiry into Telecommunications in 
Regional Western Australia and ongoing work with DFES regarding the Shire’s  
outstanding Flood Claim for the March 2021 flood event. The Shire has also been working on the AROC-
Dandaragan Key Worker Housing Project (with myself as the project lead) and ongoing development regarding the 
Economic Development Strategy, along with the Tourism Plan and the development of resources to manage  
corellas.    

Mogumber Community Support  

Linda’s and my thoughts are with the Mogumber community and as it continues to come to grips with the recent 
shooting incident at the Mogumber Hub. I would like to say a very big thankyou to the Red Cross, the Department 
of Communities and WA Police for being a part of the Mogumber Event held at the Mogumber Hall for the  
community. We are very glad that so many of the Mogumber Community were able to pop along to the event 
hosted by the Shire and not only catch up with each other but also talk to the representatives from the three  
support agencies that were there. 

The Shire has continued to work with the Department of Communities regarding support tools, so please reach 
out to Katrina the Shire’s community development officer should you need further information. 

Emergency Water Supply – Gillingarra 

The Shire has been working with the Gillingarra Sport and Recreation Club and the Department of Water and  
Environment Regulation to address the recent failing of one of the two water tanks that form part of the  
Gillingarra Farmland Emergency Response Plan. 

In essence, access to this water supply is compromised until such times as it can be replaced.  

In the meantime, we are working on implementing a temporary solution and I am thankful to others out in the 
community who are helping farmers and locals gain access to water.  

Inquiry into Regional Telecommunications in Western Australia 

The Shire made a submission to the State Parliament’s Public Administration Committee regarding the status of 
telecommunications in regional Western Australia. The Inquiry is an opportunity to advise on what is happening to 
telecommunications in Victoria Plains which is not too dissimilar to what is happening in other districts throughout 
the regions. The Shire’s submission addressed: 

• Mobile & Internet Infrastructure – Power Resiliency. The January 2024 Storm Event highlighted how fragile the 
Shire’s telecommunications are with the backup supplies for the mobile towers and landline exchanges failing; 

• Population Changes and Pressures – Encroachment by the metropolitan outer area, the advent of mining and 
extensive exploration will put a strain on existing telecommunication services; 

• The Matter of Safety – the frustration we experience we trying to call someone across different parts of the 
Shire, concerns re a lack of communications during a health or emergency event and the impact of failures on 
business and farming; 

• Automation – including the ongoing rapid increase of farming mechanisation and other industry; and 

The need for faster upload speeds. 
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Continued on from the Chief Executive Officer: 
Sean Fletcher 

 AROC – Dandaragan Key Worker Housing Investigation Project 

This project continues to grow with other local governments throughout the Wheatbelt joining this working group 
regarding key funding opportunities. So far, the Shire has applied for funding to develop a residential sub-division 
on Edmond Street in Calingiri.  This will be a ten lot development that is aimed to not only assist the Shire with 
much needed staff housing but for other employers who are looking to do the same. 

The funding programs that the Shire has accessed to date include the Housing Support Program. The Shire  
submitted an application under Stream 1 to pay for the technical or planning costs for the proposed sub-division. 
Six local governments are involved in this application including: Victoria Plains, Goomalling, Toodyay, Dandaragan, 
Moora and West Arthur. Stream 2 has now opened up and this is for the funding of headworks and other similar 
works. Both Narrogin and Lake Grace are joining the project at this point. 

Matters of the Environment 

I am very pleased to advise that the new Environmental Sustainability Officer, Zenab Azam (or Zee as she likes to be 
called) has commenced work and is shared between the Shire of Toodyay and Victoria Plains. Zees first task is to 
develop a biodiversity plan for the Shire, so she will be reaching out to the communities to help her do this. The 
biodiversity plan is a program that addresses threatened species and habitats and protecting the world in general 
that we live in. Toodyay and Victoria Plains received funding to help develop the plan. 

The Month Ahead 

May will continue to be a busy month regarding the above and many other projects and services that the Shire is 
involved. In the meantime we will be keeping our eyes peeled regarding the handing down of the State and the 
Commonwealth budgets.  

Kind Regards, 
Sean Fletcher 
Chief Executive Officer  
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From the Deputy Chief Executive Officer  
Colin Ashe 

Hello ratepayers and residents of the shire, 

This month I’m not going to give a detailed update on the finances, just a quick  
summary to express that we are tracking okay and the usual challenges with funds 
we find at this time of financial year. As a local government we’re not meant to hold a 
large surplus at this point but of course this is a fine line. Ultimately we have virtually 
completed the  capital program and the forecast is only a couple of activities will be carried  
over into 24-25. 

My focus this newsletter is the Biggest Morning Tea the shire will be hosting on the 23 May 24 at the Calingiri Hall. 
This event is to fund raise to make a difference for those impacted by Cancer and Every dollar raised through  
Australia's Biggest Morning Tea helps fund Cancer Council's life-saving research, prevention, support programs, 
and information. Last year 25,376 morning tea’s were hosted and $14.6 million raised. 

There is a high probability that you have had a family member, friend or other relative that has been affected by 
Cancer and almost 1 in 2 Australians will be diagnosed with cancer before the age of 85 – that’s a really staggering 
statistic. 

Personally on of my family members is in breast cancer remission and a dear mate has been recently diagnosed 
with terminal cancer. 

But I don’t want to be morbid about this event – it’s a time to celebrate what we do have, appreciate our friends 
and family and get behind this cause. I’m particularly targeting the shire males to get off their tractors and farm for 
an hour and come and support this event. I know it is an important time in the farming calendar but given the  
statistics if there is no legacy, what’s the point. 

The event will be catered for and whilst not mandatory, a gold coin donation is encouraged. 

I look forward to seeing a large turnout from the shire -  I know there will be a good turn out from the females but 
also hope to see a large contingency of males showing their support for this worthwhile cause.  

Kind Regards, 
Colin Ashe 
Deputy Chief Executive Officer  
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From the Manager Works and Services  
Silvio Brenzi 

Kind regards, 

Silvio Brenzi 

Manager - Works and Services 

The final piece of signage has been installed on each side of the Calingiri Cemetery 
entry walls. These were locally made and depict Carnaby’s from our region. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Mogumber Hall toilets have also had some work done with the removal of the old tank and stand that had reached 
the end of its life. The plumbing has been altered to suit. 
 
General road maintenance grading on school bus routes is underway on unsealed roads. Once completed other 
roads will continue to be worked on.  
 
Some roads are also being cleared of tree overhang, as some additional funds became available. Once these have 
been worked on and additional LRCI funding becomes available, we shall continue on Old Plains Rd. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

The Works and Services team are developing the next financial years budget in conjunction with other  
departments. This includes requested items, plant replacement and road projects. These will be submitted for the 
draft annual budget for 24/25. 
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Kind Regards, 
Katrina Humphries  
Community Development Officer 

From the Community Development Officer  
Katrina Humphries 

The month of April has been a busy one for me with many grants submitted,  

numerous community projects being worked on, community events attended  

and so much more. 

The Shire is still busy working with the Consultants on the Sport and Recreation  

Management Plan, Economic Development Plan and now soon we will be working on a 

Strategic Water Plan for the whole of the shire. We have been advised that the Shire has been successful with a 

grant submission to the Department of Water and Environmental Regulation – Community Water Supplies  

Program. This grant project was aimed at contracting a consultant who can map out existing infrastructure within 

the shire, identify water hotspots and potential water sources and the type of infrastructure required for the future 

to name a few things. 

Anzac Day Ceremony was held on the 25th of April in Calingiri. Big thanks to Gary McGill, the Anzac Warden, for  

organizing the Anzac Ceremony and giving the Shire residents the chance to pay their respects to and remember 

those who lost their lives in War. To all those who assisted in the preparation of the ceremony and/or on the day, 

thank you for your time and efforts. The ceremony was supported by the Airforce Flypast Team with 1 x Hawk 

Fighter Jet. 

The Biggest Morning Tea is being held in conjunction with Thank A Volunteer Day. We are holding both of these 

events at the same time and would love for as many residents within our Shire to attend this event. The Biggest 

Morning Tea is to help Cancer Council raise funds to go towards not only cancer research, but also to help those 

families that are currently living with Cancer.  

Thank A Volunteer Day is all about recognizing, acknowledging, and showing our thanks to the many local  

volunteers we have within the Shire who all work tirelessly on numerous committees for Sporting, Community 

Groups, Emergency Services, etc. The Shire will be providing a light morning tea and refreshments for this event. 

The morning tea will be held on the 23rd of May at 9:30am at the Calingiri Hall. 

The Shire held a community get together at the Mogumber Hall on the 30th of April for those that were indirectly 

and directly affected by the incident that occurred in Mogumber on the 19th of April. Representatives from  

Department of Communities, Australian Red Cross Services and the Gingin Police were able to attend our  

community afternoon to show their support for the residents and provide advice on different support services to 

reach out to and to just listen to those that needed to talk. Just remember, we are all affected by incidents and  

situations in our life differently. Please reach out to someone whether that be a friend, family member, work  

colleague or a registered support service if you feel the need to talk. 
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From the Emergency Management Officer 
Mikayla James 

Thursday 23rd May @ 9:30 AM 

Hello! My name’s Mikayla, and I’m the Shire’s new Emergency Management 

Officer. I live in Moora and have a background in Paramedicine and volunteering 

with my local fire brigade, so I’m hoping to bring my experience and knowledge to 

the role and I’m excited to be taking on this position and hope I can make a positive 

impact with my work on the community. 

In terms of current happenings, we are in the process of reviewing and updating the Shire 

of Victoria Plains Local Emergency Management Arrangements (LEMA). The LEMA is a document which contains 

emergency management strategies, plans, agreements, and other knowledge relevant to the community. In an 

emergency, we use this document and the knowledge it contains to help plan for the situation and to provide 

support and resources. It ensures that we can look after the community and bolster everyone’s resilience and  

readiness for emergencies- so it’s quite exciting and very important to regularly review and update! 

We’re also in the unrestricted burning period. Please make sure you’re burning responsibly and safely. If your fire 

gets out of control, please phone 000. 

Kind Regards, 
Mikayla James 
Emergency Management Officer  
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Newsletter submissions are due by  

4:00 pm on the last Friday of the month. 

All submissions to be emailed to:  

candice.watson@victoriaplains.wa.gov.au 

Late submissions may not be accepted. 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSION CUTOFF 
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https://www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/contact-us/ 
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If you would like your group to be included on this list please email reception@victoriaplains.wa.gov.au 

“Now Open” 

For the guidelines and submission form please head to the shire website https://www.victoriaplains.wa.gov.au  

To all the mothers in our community Happy Mothers Day from the Shire of Victoria Plains 
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